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PROJECT: New Voices on Anatolia. A graduate conference held on 19-20 September 2023 on Anatolia in antiquity.
The conference New Voices on Anatolia was held on the 19th-20th September 2023 at the Stelios Ioannou School for Research in Classical and Byzantine Studies in Oxford. In total, papers were delivered by fourteen postgraduate speakers, organised into six panels (Everyday Life, Group Identity, Literature and Rhetoric, Sanctuary Spaces, Priesthoods, and Lycia from Antiquity to Modernity). The keynote was given by Professor Naoíse MacSweeney of the University of Vienna. Panels were chaired by three of the conference organisers and three other Oxford ancient history graduate students (Lara Berry, Finn Conway, and James Hua). An introduction and conclusion to the conference were provided by the organisers. Although the emphasis was on the in-person conference, the majority of papers were also streamed online over Zoom and in total the conference attendance was around 30-40 people. Feedback received by the organisers was highly positive, and the conference exceeded our expectations.
When planning the conference, the organisers agreed that our main priorities regarding the conference were (1) an event with an in-person focus, to enable networking between graduate students working on Anatolia during Antiquity and beyond, (2) a programme of speakers who offered diverse viewpoints on our theme, particularly in terms of methodology and period, and (3) a guarantee that early career Turkish scholars would be represented. We achieved all three of these priorities. Our postgraduate speakers worked at institutions in the UK, Italy, Belgium, USA, Turkey, and France; their papers ranged from Iron Age cooking tools, to the languages of Ionia, to oratory in the Hellenistic period, the archaeology of Anatolian sanctuaries, the use of digital tools in studying religious officials, and to archaeologists and curators who engaged with Anatolian studies in the 19th century. All of the papers delivered were to an exceptionally high standard and added unique viewpoints to a wider discussion concerning ancient Anatolia. 
Our three considerations had important ramifications for funding – we required enough funds to provide accommodation for our fourteen graduate speakers, offer small bursaries for those who were unable to fund their own travel to Oxford, and to pay for visas for the Turkish scholars speaking at the conference. The bulk of the funding for speakers’ accommodation was provided by the Craven Fund, administered by the Faculty of Classics at Oxford. However, the money provided by the Society for the Promotion of Hellenic Studies was essential for providing travel expenses for four of our speakers (including both speakers travelling from Turkey) and for paying for two visas for Turkish speakers. Further funding was provided by the TORCH Ancient Anatolia Network and the London Centre for the Ancient Near East. 

We would like to greatly thank the Society for the Promotion of Hellenic Studies for their generous support: we hope that we have continued the high standard set by the New Voices in Epigraphy conference in 2018 and that future postgraduates may continue the New Voices series on topics concerning Greek history. We would also like to thank Professor Naoise MacSweeney for providing an excellent keynote on power-dressing in Iron Age Anatolia.
